letters to the editor

N HIS JANUARY 2023 Communica-
tions Viewpoint, “The End of Pro-
gramming,” Matt Welsh wrote
“nobody actually understands
how large AI models work.”
However, already no one person under-
stands existing large computer systems.
Indeed, no team of people understands
them. Staff turnover and other practical-
ities of real life mean not even the team
that wrote them originally (should it still
exist) nor the team currently responsible
for maintaining them, fully understands
large software systems, which can now
exceed a billion lines of code. And yet
such systems are in worldwide daily use
and deliver economic benefits.
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